
Dear parents, carers and children, 

What a fun-filled Christmas week we’ve had! The choir carried out some more performances at Mottistone Manor’s Christmas 

Fun Palace and at the Stars of Wonder concert in St Mary’s Church at the weekend. They sang beautifully and we are all very proud of them. 

We were very excited to hold our Nativity performance ‘A King is Born’ in the church in front a real audience again 

after a 3-year hiatus. I’m sure you were all wowed by the children’s amazing, enthusiastic performances, in which 

the Y1 and Y2 children had the main parts. Didn’t they do well?! The Reception children’s sheep were perfect, Ivy 

Bee’s travellers were properly squashed and squeezed in a busy Bethlehem, and Honey 

Bee’s angels were angelic and cool bringing the message of the new king! This was the 

first time that the bell ringers welcomed everyone to the performance; the bells sounded 

lovely calling out to everyone in the cold evening. Thank you to all the teachers and LSAs for directing, choreo-

graphing and sorting out props and costumes, and thank you to all who supported the performances (including 

sorting out the hire of the church, setting up the staging, leading the bell ringers and helping with costumes).  

On Wednesday, we all enjoyed a delicious Christmas Dinner. Thank you to Kerry and Helen for cooking such a scrumptious meal! 

We said a very sad farewell to Miss Goddard yesterday, who is moving on to work full time in her other role supporting young 

adults. We will all miss her a lot, and we wish her all the very best. We are currently advertising for another LSA; until we        

appoint, Mrs Denness and Mrs Brear will be working with Bumble Bee class alongside Mrs Cousins and Mrs Aram. 

The children had a little surprise from the staff yesterday morning during Golden Worship. We have been busy filming 

our very own Brighstone version of the Twelve Days of Christmas, and the children loved to see the staff and them-

selves on the screen! This is also available to view on Facebook; we hope you enjoy it as much as they did (thank you 

for all your positive comments so far!) Thank you to Mrs Cousins for script-writing, directing, filming and editing, and to 

all the staff for taking part. 

Ivy Bee class have been busy creating moving picture Christmas books. They are incredible and it is clear that they have been working really 

hard on them, using a range of skills to create sliders, levers, pivots and pop-ups. Well done! 

Yesterday afternoon, we were treated to a musical performance by some of the children who have peripatetic music lessons. We were very 

impressed by their playing. Well done! Thank you to Mr Carr, Mrs Jackaman and Mr Stroud for all your support. We also had a very special 

visitor: Father Christmas himself!! The children were very excited to see him. Thank you to the BSA for contacting Father Christmas and  

arranging the visit. 

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, and we look forward to seeing you all again 

on Tuesday 3rd January 2023. 

With best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

 
 

Christmas Prayer 

God of compassion, 

You came among us in a way people didn’t expect. 

You came to us in Jesus. 

God of compassion, you come among us today in 

ways we don’t expect. 

You come to us where we are. 

Help us to recognise you among us and welcome you 

afresh this Christmas. 

Amen 

 

 

“I am here with good news for you, which will bring 

great joy to all the people.” Luke 2.8-20 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child over the  
Christmas break you can call the police on 999 if you 

feel they are at risk of immediate harm 
 

You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

A Winter Haiku 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Grammar: Commonly misused words 
 

May or might? 
 
 

 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 12th December 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 89.94% 

Late marks this week: 3 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Pizza Pork Sausages Roast Gammon Chicken Curry Fish fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pizza Veggie Sausages Vegetable Pastry Tomato Pasta Quorn dippers Option 2 

Dessert Choc Crispy Bar Shortbread Ice Cream Apple Crumble Frozen Yog 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

Hampshire Safeguarding Children Partnership (HSCP) and the Isle of Wight 
Safeguarding Children Partnership (IOWSCP) are delighted to announce the 

launch of their first ever toolkit developed specifically for parents and  
carers, ‘Supporting your Adolescent’. 

  
The new toolkit complements the publication of last year’s Safeguarding  
Adolescent’s Strategy and online Toolkit for professionals working with  
adolescents and their families in the Hampshire and Isle of Wight areas. 

 
Adolescence is the phase of life between childhood and adulthood and is a 
time of major transition physically, emotionally and socially. This toolkit has 

been designed with parents and carers, to provide information and help on a 
range of topics that can sometimes affect pre-teens and teenagers as they 

journey into adulthood. 

The subjects featured in the toolkit were chosen specially by parents and  

carers, and the contents has been carefully compiled by a range of services 

across both Hampshire and the Isle of Wight. 

 
The main themes cover: 
  

1.         Physical health 
2.         Mental health 
3.         Sexual health 
4.         Online safety 
5.         Keeping adolescents safe outside the home 
6.         Relationships 
7.         Bullying 
8.         Identity 
9.         Substance use 
10.     SEND 

 

 

https://www.hampshirescp.org.uk/parents-and-carers/

supporting-your-adolescent/ 

 

https://www.hampshirescp.org.uk/parents-and-carers/supporting-your-adolescent/
https://www.hampshirescp.org.uk/parents-and-carers/supporting-your-adolescent/bri-server/USERPROFILES/m.jones/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://www.hampshirescp.org.uk/parents-and-carers/supporting-your-adolescent/bri-server/USERPROFILES/m.jones/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates


Bumble Bee Holly—swimming certificate, Rainbows certificate, fundraising for WWF (and   

being in a national magazine!) 

Honey Bee Martha—swimming certificate, Rainbows certificate, fundraising for WWF (and 

being in a national magazine!) 

Freddie H—swimming certificate 

Fred C—karate grading 

Myles—swimming certificate 

Ila—swimming and Brownies certificate 

Ivy Bee Fraser - swimming confidence 

Arya—swimming certificate and for being fantastic when drawing the BSA raffle 

tickets 

Charlie—for being fantastic when drawing the  BSA raffle tickets 

Felicity—for coming second with her Tour of Britain flag     design 

Bee-haviour  Jude—for always showing the school values 



Key dates this term  
 

 

 Friday 16th December: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Tuesday 3rd January: Back to school 

 

Looking ahead: 

 
 Monday 13th—Friday 17th February: Half term 

 

 Monday 3rd April—Friday 14th April: Easter holidays 

 

 Monday 8th May– Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 

 

 Monday 29th May—Friday 2nd June: Half term 

 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 



As I drew in my head, and was turning around, 

Down the chimney St. Nicholas came with a bound. 

He was dressed all in fur, from his head to his foot, 

And his clothes were all tarnished with ashes and soot; 

A bundle of toys he had flung on his back, 

And he looked like a pedler just opening his pack. 

His eyes—how they twinkled! his dimples, how merry! 

His cheeks were like roses, his nose like a cherry! 

His droll little mouth was drawn up like a bow, 

And the beard on his chin was as white as the snow; 

The stump of a pipe he held tight in his teeth, 

And the smoke, it encircled his head like a wreath; 

He had a broad face and a little round belly 

That shook when he laughed, like a bowl full of jelly. 

He was chubby and plump, a right jolly old elf, 

And I laughed when I saw him, in spite of myself; 

A wink of his eye and a twist of his head 

Soon gave me to know I had nothing to dread; 

He spoke not a word, but went straight to his work, 

And filled all the stockings; then turned with a jerk, 

And laying his finger aside of his nose, 

And giving a nod, up the chimney he rose; 

He sprang to his sleigh, to his team gave a whistle, 

And away they all flew like the down of a thistle. 

But I heard him exclaim, ere he drove out of sight— 

“Happy Christmas to all, and to all a good night!” 

 

 

 

 

 

'Twas the night before Christmas, when all through the 

house 

Not a creature was stirring, not even a mouse; 

The stockings were hung by the chimney with care, 

In hopes that St. Nicholas soon would be there; 

The children were nestled all snug in their beds; 

While visions of sugar-plums danced in their heads; 

And mamma in her 'kerchief, and I in my cap, 

Had just settled our brains for a long winter's nap, 

When out on the lawn there arose such a clatter, 

I sprang from my bed to see what was the matter. 

Away to the window I flew like a flash, 

Tore open the shutters and threw up the sash. 

The moon on the breast of the new-fallen snow, 

Gave a lustre of midday to objects below, 

When what to my wondering eyes did appear, 

But a miniature sleigh and eight tiny rein-deer, 

With a little old driver so lively and quick, 

I knew in a moment he must be St. Nick. 

More rapid than eagles his coursers they came, 

And he whistled, and shouted, and called them by 

name: 

"Now, Dasher! now, Dancer! now Prancer and Vixen! 

On, Comet! on, Cupid! on, Donner and Blitzen! 

To the top of the porch! to the top of the wall! 

Now dash away! dash away! dash away all!" 

As leaves that before the wild hurricane fly, 

When they meet with an obstacle, mount to the sky; 

So up to the housetop the coursers they flew 

With the sleigh full of toys, and St. Nicholas too— 

And then, in a twinkling, I heard on the roof 

The prancing and pawing of each little hoof. 

By Clement Clarke Moore 














